
Contact: 

e: stephen.kelly@cambridge.gov.uk or stephen.kelly@scambs.gov.uk  

t: 01223 457103 or 01954 713350 

 

 

 
 
   

Cambridge City Council 

PO Box 700 

Cambridge 

CB1 0JH 
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31 July 2017 

 

Dear Miss Graham, 

 

Cambridge Local Plan and South Cambridgeshire Local Plan – Proposed Modifications to 

Monitoring Indicators  

 

As requested by the Inspectors at the joint hearing session for Matter 5: Infrastructure / Monitoring / 

Viability and as set out in letters to the Inspectors in September 2016 (RD/GEN/330 & RD/GEN/340), 

the Councils have undertaken a review of their monitoring frameworks and requirements in their 

respective Local Plans to ensure that the monitoring indicators were SMART so that the Local Plans 

could be found sound in relation to this issue. 

 

The review has now been completed and identified that proposed modifications are necessary to both 

Local Plans in relation to this issue so that the Local Plans can be found sound. The proposed 

modifications were agreed by South Cambridgeshire District Council’s Planning Portfolio Holder on 26 

July 2017 (RD/CR/800) and Cambridge City Council’s Executive Councillor for Planning Policy and 

Transport on 27 July 2017 (RD/CR/790).    

 

‘Proposed Modifications to Monitoring Indicators’ (July 2017) (RD/Strat/530) sets out a schedule of 

proposed modifications for each Local Plan and also an accompanying ‘audit trail’ for each Local Plan 

explaining the reasoning for each of the proposed modifications. 

 

Please do not hestite to contact me should you have any queries.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Stephen Kelly 

 

Stephen Kelly 

Joint Director of Planning and Economic Development 
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